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Come together at  

Fox & Hounds 
 

Saturday, September 12th 

 

 

 

Wisconsin Horse Pullers  

Association 

2nd Annual Horse Pull 

Starting at noon, behind  

Fox & Hounds 

 

Brats, burgers, and steak  

sandwiches sponsored by the 

Reedsville Amvets. 

 

Ladder Toss Tournament  

starting at 10:30am with  

registration at 10am. 

 

Begin the day with breakfast at 

Fox & Hounds starting at 

7:30am. 

 

Children’s Activities  

throughout the day! 

 

Enjoy the day at  

Fox & Hounds! 

 

The Reedsville Fire Fighters would like to thank everyone  
that donated time and/or money to support our  

2009 Picnic and Parade. 
We would also like to congratulate the following 

winners in our raffle drawing: 
 
 1st Prize  $ 1,000.00 Donna Krueger,   Collins 
 2nd Prize $ 400.00 Charles Winfrey,  Reedsville 
 3rd Prize  $ 200.00 Ann Marie Kulas, Reedsville 
 4th Prize  $ 75.00  Rich Ebert,  Kellnersville 
 5th Prize  $ 50.00  Brody Kupsky,  Brillion 
 6th Prize  $ 25.00  Paul Natzke,  Greenleaf 
 7th Prize  $ 25.00  Bill Holfeltz,  Menasha 
 8th Prize  $ 25.00  Joan Kanter,  Reedsville 

Thank you for your continued support! 

Reedsville Fire Fighters 

You are invited to join us for the 2009 United Way  
campaign kickoff event!  

Mark your calendar for Thursday, August 20th, 5:30-7:30 p.m., Mariners 
Trail for what will be our most exciting kickoff event yet. Bring your  

family, friends, and co-workers as we unite and “tie” our communities 
together. You will definitely want to be a part of this!  Our campaign 

theme this year is Live United, the same as in 2008.  Building on that 
concept, the theme for our kickoff is Hand-in-Hand, we Live United.  
The kickoff is our public announcement that the annual United Way 

campaign is beginning.  This year, more than ever, we need an event 
that brings our county together for a common purpose - being united in 

taking care of one another.  We know that these are challenging  
economic times. We also know that working together makes things just 

a little better. By uniting, we can make real, long-lasting, positive 
change in our community and individual lives.  The United Way kickoff 
is THE event that will unite us for a common purpose. Please join us.  

We need you to ensure that the kickoff is successful.  There is no cost 
to participate. The event will be held rain or shine. You can register as 

an individual, a family, or as a group – business, church, non-profit, unit 
of government, service club, etc. Upon registration, you will receive a 
piece of rope to decorate as you choose. Be creative and show your 

spirit. Bring the rope to the kickoff, tie your rope to another group’s, hold 
hands, and be part of symbolically “tying” our communities together.   

We will line the Mariners trail from Manitowoc to Two Rivers.  There will 
be a flyover and aerial photo at 6:00 p.m.  Afterward, we ask you to join 

us for food and refreshments.  For more details or to register your 
group, please visit www.unitedwaymanitowoc.org or call 

the United Way office at 682.8888. 



Experience farming in 2009…….. 
 

Enjoy an OPEN HOUSE at 
PAGEL’S PONDEROSA DAIRYPAGEL’S PONDEROSA DAIRYPAGEL’S PONDEROSA DAIRYPAGEL’S PONDEROSA DAIRY    

Proprietors:  John & Kim Pagel 
N4893 Hwy C 
Kewaunee WI 

 

Saturday, August 29, 2009Saturday, August 29, 2009Saturday, August 29, 2009Saturday, August 29, 2009    
10:00 am 10:00 am 10:00 am 10:00 am –––– 4:00 pm 4:00 pm 4:00 pm 4:00 pm    

    
Featuring a 4600 cow dairy which includes: 
 
     -   4000 cows milking with a 72 cow rotary utilizing two                
 robots in the milking process 

-  direct ship milk processing six semi loads a day (10 
gallons milk per cow) 

-  a anaerobic digester system that filters the methane 
gas from a 3.2 million gallon tank of manure (150,000 
gallons produced daily) to generate approximately 
800 kilowatts of electricity -enough electricity for all 
the homes in Reedsville & Whitelaw  

-  over 10 acres of buildings on site 
-  beautiful office facilities with 2nd floor visitors center 

designed for viewing of the milking operation and 
educational purposes 

 
COMPLEX BUILT BY  

BILL LORRIGAN CONSTRUCTION INC IN 2008 

Looking for a fair automotive repair shop 

with fair prices and honest repair?   
Stop by Evil Tuning for all your auto repair needs.  We  
service all makes and models.  Everything from tires,  

suspension, brakes, to engine diagnostics.   
Stop in or call for a free quote today! 

Evil Tuning 

403 Main Street 

242-4364 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

Volunteers needed: 

Feeding & grooming the horses, building 

stalls in the barn, clearing weeds from 

fence lines, and general maintenance.   

For more information, call us at  

920-772-4135.  We can work  

with your schedule.  

McCoy’s Lawn Care 
 

McCoy Mack, along with his mother, Sharie, 

and his sister Graciella, would  

like to help you out with your lawn  

care needs.  Whether your lawn mower  

is on the fritz or your going on vacation  

and just need someone for a week or two  

or your looking for someone for the  

whole season - we can help.   

Reasonable rates - call for free estimates 

McCoy Mack  

754-4134 

Dare to Dream Theatre Celebrates  

Un-Birthday with Disney’s  

Alice in Wonderland Jr. 
  

Everyone has a birthday each year, but did 
you know that means you also have 364  

UN-Birthdays?  Dare to Dream Theatre invites 
youth and adults of all ages to celebrate their  
un-birthday with Alice, the White Rabbit, Mad 
Hatter and all their Wonderland Friends August 
13-16th 2009 with a ‘Very Merry Un-Birthday 

Party’ featuring a performance of Disney’s  
Alice in Wonderland Jr. Scavenger hunt,  

Wonderland Sweets and Treats, games, and 
prizes for the whole family! Party and  

Performances will be held at Dare to Dream 
Theatre, 634 N 10th St, August 13-16.  

Thursday, Friday, and Saturday’s party  
begins at 4:00 and Sunday’s afternoon party 
begins at 2:00.  Guests are encouraged to at-
tend the Un-birthday party and performance in  
costume. Prizes will be awarded at the party 
for the Wackiest Wonderland Costume.   

Upon arrival each Un-Birthday Guest will begin 

their zany adventure through the rabbit hole 
and be welcomed to the Mad Hatter’s Tea 
Party. After cake, prizes, and activities, the 
Un-birthday guests will be escorted to their 
seats in the theatre for a performance of 

“Disney’s Alice in Wonderland Jr.” Tickets cost 
$15 for the party and performance. Young 

guests must be accompanied by an adult. 
This fast-paced stage adaptation of Alice in 
Wonderland features updated dialogue and 
new arrangements of such classic Disney 

songs as “I’m Late,” “The Un-birthday Song” 
and “Zip-A-Dee-Doo-Dah.” 

Tickets cost $15 and include the  
Un-birthday Party and Performance. They are 

available online at 
www.daretodreamtheatre.com, or by calling 
920-682-2104. If you are interested in seeing 
the production, but do not wish to attend the 
party, a limited number of tickets are avail-

able. Tickets will also be available at the door 
starting at an hour before performance. Party 

tickets must be purchased in advance. 



Skin care packed with multiple benefits.  Special offers 

you don’t want to miss.  Free samples so you can try  

before you buy.  Free makeovers and expert tips.  Shop at 

your convenience with my personal delivery.  No crowds.  

No parking hassles.  No drain on your gas tank.  What  

better way to get all your skin care and make up!   

Contact me today!  Amanda Schermetzler,  

   Independent Mary Kay Beauty Consultant 

920-639-3065,  

                     aschermetzler@marykay.com 
 

Corner House News 

 
Summer brings flowers and plants for outside.   
Do you need to add a few to your garden, or to 
decorate your house outside?  Visit the Corner 

House (east end of Reedsville) for those  
additions or those pots of flowers that you need. 

 
The fall season is around the corner.  Let’s start 

planning now for outdoor fall decorations that we 
can keep up until Thanksgiving.   

The Corner House has ideas and items for your 
next theme.  The Corner House does flowers for 
weddings, funerals, anniversaries, birthdays, and 
all events!  Call 754-4370 for your next flower 

need.  We are right in your backyard. 

Camoquilt Project 
The first camouflage quilt was designed and made by Linda Wieck in 
April of 2006. Her son-in-law, Todd, was being deployed to Iraq and 
asked her to make him a quilt to take along. His specifications were that 
it be small, made from camouflage cloth, and it needed to have cotton 
batting.  While Todd was at Camp Shelby, MS for training prior to   
being deployed, other soldiers in his unit saw the quilt and wanted to 
buy one. Todd asked Linda if she could make each of them a quilt and 
they would pay her for them. She scrambled to finish all 48 before they 
left for Iraq in July of 2006.                                                                                
After the local newspaper published an article about her work, one of 
the readers asked Linda to conduct a workshop to train others to make 
the quilts. All the money needed for materials and supplies were       
donated so the quilts could be given to the soldiers free of charge.                 
As the need for more quilts grew it became clear that an occasional 
week-long workshop wasn’t going to be enough to keep the orders 
filled. A need for a large, ongoing source of committed volunteers to 
sew quilts was there. One of Linda’s volunteers is a Lutheran Women’s 
Missionary League (LWML) member and felt that LWML could help 
meet that need!  At the South Wisconsin District (SWD) Lutheran 
Womens Missionary League Fall Retreat, the Camo Quilt Project was 
presented as an LWML Human Care project.                                                           
Glacier Transit and Storage in Plymouth donated a facility for the camo-
quilt project use. Not only is there a loading dock and storage space but 
we have an entire facility large enough to set up a dozen   sewing ma-
chines with a separate room for cutting . GTS has donated this area for 
as long as we need it including the heat and electricity. Now we have 
space for volunteers to drop in and work! We'd love to see you, so stop 
by and say hi.                                                                                         
One of our most-asked questions is, “Doesn’t the military provide them 
with a quilt?” The answer, sadly, is no. Military-issued sleeping bags are 
bulky and hot and must be carried inside their back-packs. Our Camo 
Quilt is so popular because it's made from the same camouflage mate-
rial as the uniforms. That means it can be used in the open, tied to the 
outside of a soldier's kit, leaving precious room inside for personal 
items.  The camouflage quilt is a small quilt measuring approximately 
45” x 72”. The quilt folds in thirds and rolls up like a sleeping bag. It is 
lightweight and has cotton batting so it breathes better in the extreme 
heat. These quilts are slept on and slept under; they protect the soldiers 
from the harsh elements they face, both cold winter nights and hot day-
time sun. They are even used for pillows. Any person serving in the 

military and deployed to the Middle East is eligible to receive one of 

these quilts!  Each quilt is packaged with a cool tie and a hand-made 
card. The card gives information about the volunteer group and is signed 
by some of the volunteers. This gives our quilts a very personal touch! 
There is no charge to the soldiers for the quilts. We just ask that the 
person requesting the quilts cover the cost of shipping.  Volunteers have 
made and distributed over 1,000 quilts to Soldiers and Marines!          
Get Involved - Donations can be sent to Franklin Legion Post 387 c/o 
Steven Bender, N7417 Bittersweet Road, Plymouth, WI 53073.  100% 
of donated money is used directly for the quilts we make!                       
If you or your group is interested in being involved in the Camouflage 
Quilt Project, please contact:Linda Wieck (say "wick") at (920) 627-
3460  e-mail: linda.camoquilt - AT - gmail.com, or Diane Meyer at 
(920) 892-2172 e-mail: diane.camoquilt -AT- gmail.com                  
Linda Wieck and Diane Meyer are willing to speak to your group or do 
a sewing workshop on making the quilt. Let us know!                         

The Camo Quilt Project Workshop Location: 
439 Factory Street 
Plymouth, WI 53073 

Our Hours: 
Tuesday nights: 6 pm to 9 pm 
Thursday nights: 6 pm to 9 pm 
Saturdays: 9 am to 3 pm                                                                      

More Info at - http://camoquilt.blogspot.com/ 

Summons 
 

Keep me from going to sleep too soon 
Or if I go to sleep too soon 

Come wake me up. Come any hour 
Of night. Come whistling up the road. 
Stomp on the porch. Bang on the door. 
Make me get out of bed and come 
And let you in and light a light. 

Tell me the northern lights are on 
And make me look. Or tell me clouds 
Are doing something to the moon 

They never did before, and show me. 
See that I see. Talk to me till 
I'm half as wide awake as you 

And start to dress wondering why 
I ever went to bed at all. 

Tell me the walking is superb. 
Not only tell me but persuade me. 

You know I'm not too hard persuaded.  
-Robert Francis 



COOL THE FIRE OF ANGER FOR BETTER HEALTH  
AND HAPPIER RELATIONSHIPS  

First of all, let's make it clear that anger is not a "bad" or "negative" 
emotion, per se.  Anger is the emotion that allows us to protect and 
defend ourselves and only becomes a destructive influence in our 

lives when we aren't able to express it constructively.  When people 
are thinking about adopting better health habits they usually try to 
improve their diet, exercise, get a good night's sleep and perhaps 
take a few herbs and supplements.  Few people consider the role 

that emotions play in their health problems.  Even modern medicine 
recognizes that angry people are at a much higher risk for  

cardiovascular problems.  Anger can damage our health, but health 
problems can make us more prone to being angry and irritable.  

There are three primary health issues that can make us feel irritable 
(easily angered).  They are liver toxicity, blood sugar problems, and 

stress.  When our liver is congested and toxic, we tend to feel  
defensive and irritable.  Nature's Sunshine has LIVER BALANCE 
which has helped many people to be less prone to irritable, angry 
feelings, headaches, PMS, abdominal pain and indigestion, etc.  

LIV-J is another formula to help detoxify the liver and reduce anger.  
Refined carbohydrates cause rapid increases in blood sugar which 
over-stimulate the brain.  Observe a calm child after eating a bunch 

of sugary foods.  The same thing happens to adults, who can  
become agitated and aggressive after consuming lots of sugar and 

caffeine.  Balance the blood sugar and maintain a positive mood 
with TARGET ENDURANCE or ENERG-V.  If you are tired during 

the day, but don't sleep well at night, you should definitely get off the 
sugar and caffeine and consider taking NERVOUS FATIGUE  
FORMULA OR ADRENAL SUPPORT to rebuild your adrenal 

glands.  And then there is stress...ELEUTERO ROOT was the first  
adaptagen discovered and is one of the herbs that can be really 

helpful for anger and irritability brought on by stress.  ADAPTAMAX 
and SUMA COMBINATION are two adaptagenic formulas that  

counteract fatigue, help the immune system, reduce stress  
and support a more positive mood. 

 
For more information and a free newsletter on this topic  

contact me at: 
Roadway To Health 

920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 
 

August special -25% off the retail price for any listed product     

Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street 

920-754-4021 

 

Hours:  Mon - Fri 

           8 - 5 

        Top Prices Paid 

Brillion Farmer's Market  
Newly expanded ! 

Every Saturday, Mid July thru October 
7:30am-Noon 

Main Street Market Square  
(the old Hub) Brillion. 

For vendor information please contact 
Rebecca at (920)756-2434 or  

willowmill@verizon.net 

News from Preservation  

of St. Mary’s 
Most people appreciate a history lesson now 

and then.  Remember - Reedsville has a  
Historical Building that is 100 years old and 

we would like to tell you about it. 
Is your family, organization, or club  
interested in a good history lesson?   

Call 754-4370 and we will set up a meeting 
with a talk and a tour for your group.  

Children as well as adults love to  
hear stories about the past. 

Support and visit your local  

businesses, schools and  

non profit organization.   

Success in the community  

starts there. 



Student athletes reminded to get physicals  
before fall sports.  

 
Parents and guardians of high school athletes are  
reminded to schedule a sports physical appointment  
for their student in time for the fall season. 
 
Every two years, it is required that students who are  
involved in high school athletics have a sports physical 
and hand in a signed examination card from a health 
care provider. 
 
The WIAA, or Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletic  
Association, has strict guidelines about the sports  
physicals students need to complete in order to  
practice or participate in athletics. 
 
During these physicals, health care providers like  
myself discuss and examine a student’s overall health 
and family medical history to make sure there are no  
underlying health conditions that may prevent them  
from safely participating in sports. 
 
I also perform a scoliosis screening during these  
exams. Scoliosis is a condition affecting the spine, 
which can develop during puberty. Normally, a spine 
should be straight as one bends over in order to  
naturally absorb stress in your back. However, a person 
with scoliosis has an ‘S’ or ‘C’ curve in their spine, 
which can affect how he or she plays sports.  
 
A physical examination taken April 1 or later is valid for 
the following two school years; a physical examination 
taken before April 1 is valid only for the remainder of 
that school year and the following school year. 
 
WIAA physical cards are available at Aurora Health 
Center in Reedsville. Parents should complete the 
health history section and sign the cards prior to their 
student athletes’ appointment. 
 
Denise Brilliant is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health  

Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call  

(920) 754-4337. Aurora Health Care is a not-for-profit  

health care provider and a national leader in efforts to  

improve the quality of health care. 

Meadow Brook Court 
North 6th Street 

Several Nice Sites Available 
One Home for Sale 

If interested please call owner,  
Ron Urban - 920-754-4508 

Bill Ebert Construction  

and Custom Furniture, LLC 
“Quality is my passion”  

Call today for free estimates. 
920-246-4163 

Remodeling  Finish Carpentry 
Custom Cabinets Brick-Stone-Block 
Tile Floors          Custom Furniture 

Fox & HoundsFox & HoundsFox & HoundsFox & Hounds    

 
Thanks go out to the Reedsville Athletic  

Association and Reedsville Fire  
Fighters for supporting us on your trip  

to the Brewer Game.  Everyone  
seemed to have a great time. 

 
Mark your calendars for upcoming events and 

specials at Fox & Hounds. 
 

Saturday Nights - 4pc. Broasted chicken 
$6.50.  Buck to $7.50 for soup and salad bar. 

 
Sundays, 11am-3pm - Country Brunch  

with pork hocks, eggs, and more.   
Good food with good prices. 

 
Sunday, August 30th - Bohemian Dinner with 

pork loin, kraut, red potatoes, potato  
dumplings, and bohemian desserts.   

(Don’t miss it) 
 

Coming Up - Horse Pull, food, fun, and 
games on Saturday, September 12th. 

 
All of the corner of 3rd Street and  
Manitowoc Street in Reedsville. 

Fox & Hounds 

754-4086 

“Deep summer is when laziness 

finds respectability” - Sam Keen 



LAKE TOWN & COUNTRY 
Reedville School District listings: 

5 Acre farmette, with an older barn, and a 
3 bedroom ranch style home. Beautiful wood 
floors in the LR and bedrooms. Formal dining 

room. New well. $169,900 
 

Brick home in Menchalville. Originally built as a 
3 bedroom home, but currently two apartments. 

Upper brings in $350 in rent. Converting back to single 
family would only entail removing a few kitchen cupboards, 

and you'd have a large master bedroom with a 3/4 bath.  
Some wood floors. 1 car attached garage, and a 2 car plus 

workshop is detached. $104,900 
 

Thriving Bar business in Taus, located on one acre. Owners now 
have a young family, and family comes first! Kitchen is up to state 
code, so let your culinary skills earn you money! Dining room seats 
up to 100. Living quarters are a part of this premises. Zoning would 

allow many types of business, so let your dreams become reality.  Price 
at more than $30,000 less than Fair Market Value. 

 
      Call Colleen Korinek at (920)732-3187 

 
Now is the time to buy..........ask about the $8000 rebate  

check to buyers who have not owned a home in the previous 3 years!  
I'd be happy to go over the simple details. But don't wait, as this  
$8000 GIFT only applies to homes purchased by December 1st.  

Call for details of this very exciting program designed to decrease  
the over supply of homes for sale. 

The Village Voice and  

Your Next Newsletter 
The deadline for the September  Reedsville News will be Friday, 
August 21st.  Submissions must be in writing or e-mail and should  
include your contact information.  Your Village Voice is welcome!  

Do you have an announcement from your family  
(new addition, anniversary, wedding, etc.),  

your business, or organization?  Do you have a “Thumbs Up or 
Thumbs Down” or something to add to the Community Calendar?  

Please submit your news or opinion to the below  
contact and include your contact information.  

Reedsville News 
217 Menasha St. 

Reedsville, WI 54230 
ragd@reedsville.org   

If you are a business or for profit organization, notices in the 

Reedsville News will cost $2.00 per issue.  The newsletter has 

grown to sometimes 6 pages a month and all proceeds go to the 

RAGD and support of this newsletter.  All submissions must be 

received by the deadline or they will not be  

included in the following newsletter. 

A Note from the Fire Department: 

Kidde Recalls Dual Sensor Smoke Alarms   
Can Fail to Warn of a Fire 

WASHINGTON, D.C. - The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission, 
in cooperation with the firm named below, today announced a volun-
tary recall of the following consumer product. Consumers should stop 
using recalled products immediately unless otherwise instructed.  
Name of Product: Kidde Model PI2000 Dual Sensor Smoke Alarm 
Units: About 94,000                                                                
Manufacturer: Walter Kidde Portable Equipment Inc., of Mebane, N.C. 
Hazard: An electrostatic discharge can damage the unit, causing it not 
to warn consumers of a fire.                                                        
Incidents/Injuries: The firm has received two reported incidents of 
smoke alarm malfunctions involving electrostatic discharge during in-
stallation. No injuries have been reported.                                    
Description: This recall involves Kidde dual sensor smoke alarms 
model PI2000. The alarms can be identified by two buttons, “HUSH” 
and “PUSH AND HOLD TO TEST WEEKLY,” which are located on the 
front/center of the alarm. The model number and date code are on the 
back of the smoke alarm. Only date codes 2008 Aug.01 through 2009 
May 04 are included in this recall.                                                  
Sold at: Retail, department, and hardware stores and through electri-
cal distributors nationwide from August 2008 through May 2009 for 
between $30 and $40.                                                               
Manufactured in: China                                                            
Remedy: Consumers should contact Kidde immediately to receive a 
free replacement smoke alarm.                                                      
Consumer Contact: For additional information, contact Kidde toll-free 
at (877) 524-2086 between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. ET Monday through 
Friday, or visit the firm’s Web site at www.kidde.com 

Special Thanks to our  

Community Under the Stars Sponsors 

 

Veterinary Associates Reedsville 

Reedsville Buses  

Jim’s Service & Car Wash 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club  

Manitowoc County Archers 

KSM Builders - Ken Mack 

Bob’s Classic Restoration and Auto Body 

Country Visions Cooperative 

Frank’s Auto Service and Pellets & Stoves 

Manitowoc Mutual Insurance 

Denmark State Bank, Reedsville Office 

Edward Reinemann & Son, Inc.  

J & J Service Inc.   

Reedsville Manor - Senior Housing  

Bill Lorrigan Construction 

24/7 Fitness Center 

Reedsville Lions Club 

Rainbow’s End Campground 

Jim’s Golf Cars 

Village of Reedsville 
 

Thank you to our community not for profit  
organizations for making this year’s Community  

Under the Stars a fun and exciting success.   
Thank you to our community supporters who  

came out to support their friends and neighbors  
and have a good time while doing it! 


